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Chief Executive Officer 
and Chairperson 

 
 
 
 
   October 18, 2010 
 
Mr. Yannick Glemarec 
GEF Executive Coordinator 
United Nations Development Programme 
One United Nations Plaza 
304 East 45th St. 
FF Bldg., 10th floor 
New York, NY 10017 
 
 
Dear Mr. Glemarec: 
 

Request for Extension on Project Milestones for Samoa:   Integration of Climate Change 
Risks and Resilience into Forestry Management 

 
 
                     Further to UNDP's request of October 4, 2010 for the above –mentioned project, I 
have reviewed the circumstances upon which you are seeking extension of the project's 
milestones.  I find your justification acceptable.  I, therefore, approve your revised dates. 
 
                    Please ensure that your grant agreements fully reflect these new understandings. 
 
    
     Sincerely, 
 

   
 
    
Attachment:    Agency Request for Extension on Project Milestones 
 
 
 
 
 

1818 H Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20433 USA 
Tel: 202.473.3202 
Fax: 202.522.3240/3245 
E-mail:  mbarbut@TheGEF.org 
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